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July 28, 2006 
Ms. Karen S. Evans 
Director, Chief Information Officers Council 

Office of Management and Budget 

Mr. David M. Wennergren
Vice-Chairman, Chief Information Officers Council

Department of the Navy 

Dear Ms. Evans and Mr. Wennergren, 

On July 20, the Architecture and Infrastructure Committee (AIC) of the Federal Chief Information Officers (CIO) Council adopted Architecture Principles for the Federal government.  The AIC recommends the Federal CIO Council adopt them as well, and encourage agencies to use them to guide their transformation efforts.  Clear, well-understood and sanctioned principles, combined with an executive commitment to enforce them, help drive change across disparate departments and programs, as well as within agencies.

These Principles can serve as an effective tool for the Federal CIO community to better support program needs.   Federal agencies may use the Federal Architecture Principles as a set of clear criteria to determine the merit of projects and align mission critical goals.  
The Federal Architecture Principles were vetted by the AIC and the Chief Architects Forum (CAF), which constitutes a majority of the Federal EA community.  As the practice of EA develops, the Federal Architecture Principles will evolve as well.  The AIC will collaborate with the Federal Enterprise Architecture Program Management Office (FEA PMO) to manage a change control process for the principles as necessary.  
Please find the Federal Architecture Principles attached to this letter.  If you have comments, concerns, or questions, please contact Dick Burk, Manager of the FEA PMO.  Mr. Burk can be reached via phone at 202-395-0375 or by email at rburk@omb.eop.gov.  
Sincerely, 
Charles Havekost

Co-Chair, Architecture and Infrastructure Committee of the CIO Council 
Chief Information Officer, Department of Health and Human Services 


Lisa Schlosser

Co-Chair, Architecture and Infrastructure Committee of the CIO Council

Chief Information Officer, Department of Housing and Urban Development


